
Newsletter 8 7 June 2022

Dates to remember:

17th June Teacher only day-School closed

24th June Matariki (Public holiday)

8th July Term 2 ends 3pm

Kia ora/Greetings

It was wonderful
watching members of
our school TOPA Pasifika Group performing
at a festival celebrating 60 years of
Samoan Independence along with Samoan
Language Week at Fraser High School on
the weekend. There was a large crowd in
attendance and they represented the
school very well.

A reminder that there is a Teacher Only
Day on Friday 17th June. School will be
closed for the day. All staff will be located
at Kirikiriroa Marae for the day where we
will be undertaking professional
development on the Critical Histories
Curriculum.

Also a friendly reminder to be mindful of
student safety when you are dropping off
and/or picking up your children before and
after school. Like all schools, there is a lot
of congestion at pick up and drop off time.
It is important to allow a bit of extra time
as you may need to park some distance
from the school.

Lastly, a big thank you to the community
for continuing to ‘play it safe’ and keep
children at home if they are feeling unwell.
Our attendance rates have been really
good throughout the school however we
still have a few cases of covid, influenza
and stomach bugs circulating throughout
the school.

Knighton Murals

Knighton kids have been filmed sharing
the special meanings of each letter of
KNIGHTON and its importance  to them.
The QR code can be scanned to reveal
this video.
This week the letter ‘G’.

By scanning this QR
code you can see a
video explaining the

letter ‘G’ of the
KNIGHTON Mural.

FREE ISOLATION SUPPORT
Are you or someone you know isolating

due to a positive covid case and in need of
support with essential kai,care products,

hygiene products or other support?
Call 0800 731 188

Wheels Days

Next week we are going to have wheels
days. The junior and middle
school students day will be
on Tuesday 14th June and
the senior day will be on
Wednesday 15th June.



Children can bring their scooter, roller
skates or a skateboard. They need shoes
and a helmet but NO bikes.

Arbor Day 2022

A group of 36 pupils and 11

adults attended the Arbor Day

planting at Waiwhakareke on

1st June . The overnight storm

relented, the sun shone and

everyone had a really great

time.

We were impressed with the

children's enthusiasm, manners

and ability to work as a team. They really were

a fantastic bunch to take on a trip.

Well over 150 trees got planted as a group that

will grow into a forest. A welcome refuge for

our wildlife and for people to enjoy.

Mrs GW and Miss Brydon.

Waitomo Caves

Last Friday a group of our senior students
were really fortunate to have had the
opportunity to visit Waitomo Caves as part of
the Police
BlueLight
programme.
Both the
Ruakuri and
Waitomo Glow
Worm Caves
were
spectacular.
Huge thanks
to Constables
Thomas
Pearse, Mike
Pouwels and

Alyssa Lockley for giving of their time and
taking this group of very excited and grateful
students.

Lost Property

There is a lot of lost property
outside Mrs Cowie’s office.
Please come and claim it!

Named items can be returned to children
but unfortunately most of the clothing that
is lost is unnamed.
Please name your child's clothing!

Morrinsville Rugby and Netball Fun
Day Tournament

Last week Knighton sent a number of
rugby and netball teams to the Fun day
run by Morrinsville Primary. Our children
had a lot of fun competing against a range
of schools and practising their skills and
team work! Thank you to the parent
helpers that came along and supported our
tamariki.

Holiday Programmes:
Edventure Young Explorers Camp
July 18th - 22nd, 8-13yr olds, $525
OSCAR Available
They have an awesome week planned that
includes rock climbing, archery, target
shooting, bush walks, orienteering, team
building and confidence activities.



drop off / pick up Hamilton, Tauranga, or at
the venue.More info and to book visit
www.edventure.co.nz

Andrew Campbell
Principal

http://www.edventure.co.nz/

